
 

 

 

ALEXANDER CROSS CAMERON BEQUEST COMMITTEE 
 
 
At a Special Meeting of the Alexander Cross Cameron Bequest Committee held in 
the Council Chamber, Clydebank Town Hall, Dumbarton Road, Clydebank on 
Wednesday, 16 May 2018 at 1.33 p.m. 
 
 
Present: Provost William Hendrie, Bailie Denis Agnew and Councillors 

Jim Brown, Diane Docherty, Daniel Lennie, Marie McNair, John 
Mooney and Lawrence O’Neill. 

 
 
Attending: Jackie Allison, Business Unit Finance Partner and Craig 

Stewart, Committee Officer. 
 
 
Apologies: Apologies for absence were intimated on behalf of Councillors 

Gail Casey, Jim Finn and Douglas McAllister. 
 
 

Provost William Hendrie in the Chair 
 
 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
Councillor O’Neill declared an interest in the item under the heading ‘Application for 
Funding from Faifley Community Council’ being an ex-officio member of the Faifley 
Community Council. 
 
 

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
 
The Minutes of Meeting of the Alexander Cross Cameron Bequest Committee held 
on 4 October 2017 were submitted and approved as a correct record.  
 
 

OPEN FORUM 
 
The Committee noted that no open forum questions had been submitted by 
members of the public. 
 
 

APPLICATION FOR FUNDING FROM CLYDEBANK G81 TRUST 
 
A report was submitted by the Strategic Lead – Resources requesting consideration 
regarding an application for funding received from Clydebank G81 Trust. 
 



 

 

 

After discussion and having heard the Business Unit Finance Partner in further 
explanation of the report and in answer to Members’ questions, Councillor McNair, 
seconded by Provost Hendrie, moved:- 
 

That a grant of £2,400 be awarded to the Clydebank G81 Trust. 
 
As an amendment, Bailie Agnew, seconded by Councillor Brown, moved:- 
 

That the Committee award nil grant to the Clydebank G81 Trust as it was 
considered that the application did not meet the criteria of the Alexander 
Cross Cameron Trust. 

 
On a vote being taken, 3 Members voted for the amendment and 4 Members voted 
for the motion which was accordingly declared carried. 
 
 

APPLICATION FOR FUNDING FROM FAIFLEY COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
 
A report was submitted by the Strategic Lead – Resources requesting consideration 
regarding an application for funding received from Faifley Community Council. 
 
After discussion and having heard the Business Unit Finance Partner in further 
explanation of the report and in answer to Members’ questions, Councillor O’Neill, 
seconded by Councillor McNair, moved:- 
 

That a grant of £5,000 be awarded to Faifley Community Council, on the basis 
that it was anticipated that this would be the last time a grant for funding for 
such an event would come before this Committee, as a Funding Sub-
Committee had been established by the Community Council. 

 
As an amendment, Bailie Agnew, seconded by Councillor Brown, moved:- 
 

That the Committee award nil grant to Faifley Community Council, as it was 
considered that the application did not meet the criteria of the Alexander 
Cross Cameron Trust. 

 
On a vote being taken, 2 Members voted for the amendment and 5 Members voted 
for the motion which was accordingly declared carried. 
 
 
The meeting closed at 2.06 p.m. 


